
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Work location:   Riverway Drive, Kelso 

Flyer delivery date: By 26 June 2023 

Townsville City Council is committed to providing and maintaining over $5.4B worth of community 

assets consisting of water and wastewater networks, bridges, drainage, roads, waste management 

and more throughout our city. Council has appointed local construction company Civil Plus 

Constructions to complete works. 

Ross Dam to Douglas Water Treatment Plant Pipeline Renewal 

Council is constructing the Ross River Dam to Douglas Water Treatment Plant pipeline, a key water 

infrastructure asset essential to Townsville’s water supply which provides 85% of the city’s water. 

The new pipeline will further enhance Townsville’s water security. 

The pipeline will cross Ross River near the dam, run parallel to the river through the Mount Stuart 

Training Area before connecting to the Douglas Water Treatment Plant. 

New activity – Excavation Works around Ross River Dam Pump Station and 

Relocation of Temporary RV (Recreational Vehicle) waste disposal point 

The Excavation Works around Ross River Dam Pump Station are scheduled to 

commence on Monday 26 June 2023 and are expected to take two weeks to complete 

(weather and ground conditions permitting). 

Works involve: 

• Single lance closure on dam park access road with signal lights 

• Safety fencing and or barricading installed for pedestrians and vehicles 

• Noise, flashing lights and dust 

The current RV waste disposal point at the Ross River Dam Park will be closed for 

approximately 2 weeks during excavation works around the Ross River Booster Pump 

Station. 

During this period a temporary installation will be made available approximately 500m away 

on Riverway Drive. See below diagram of the temporary dump point location. 

Traffic control measure will be in place at this new location during the temporary works.  

The approx. periods during which the Temporary Waste Disposal Point will be in use are: 

• 27 June 2023 – 7 July 2023 

Signage will be in place in the vicinity of the waste disposal point to inform users of the 

availability of the waste disposal point. 

 

Contact: Lachlan Campbell, Senior Project Engineer, Townsville City Council 

 enquiries@townsville.qld.gov.au      13 48 10     townsville.qld.gov.au  

 
 
 

Council Works Notification  
Excavation Works around Ross River Dam Pump Station  
and Relocation of Temporary (Recreational Vehicle)  
RV waste Disposal Point 



 

 

Ross River Dam to Douglas Water Treatment Plant Pipeline Renewal 
Temporary Relocation of Recreational Vehicle  
(RV) Waste Disposal point  


